
                     

 

                 Update for March 8th, 2021 
 
Town Information: 

• The Vaccine Information Line is available for residents to call Monday 
through Friday from 8–5. The number is 866-962-6062.  This is NOT to 
schedule vaccine appointments but to provide answers to questions you 
may have about the vaccine. Some examples of questions commonly 
asked are: What group is able to get vaccines now? If I have allergies 
should I still get a vaccine? 
 

• Remember OOB residents can also still call the OOB COVID ASSISTANCE 
LINE, staffed from 9AM to 3PM Monday through Friday, to assist you with 
any non-emergency needs. The number is 934-0860.   
 

• The new message board is up and running at the Town Hall! This is one 
more way for OOB residents to get information about what is happening 
here in town. Check it out next time you are downtown. 
 

• The Rec Department has been working hard and now thanks to a group of 
dedicated volunteers there is an outdoor activity area open at the Ballpark 
from 9AM-9PM. The complex has lights and includes a small skating rink 
for beginners, pond skating for everyone, with ½ the ice dedicated to 
hockey! The family picnic area and Storyboard Walk remain open. Dogs 
are welcome but please be sure to pick up after your furry family member. 
Beginning on Wednesday 2/17 snowshoes will be available to borrow from 
9-3 at the clubhouse. 
 

• Town meeting schedules are posted on the town website 
https://www.oobmaine.com/town-council. Town Council meetings are 
the 1st and 3rd Tuesdays of the month and agendas are posted on the 
webpage. If you would like a meeting agenda sent directly to you please 
contact Jen Hayes at 937-5626 or jhayes@oobmaine.com Zoom links for 
real time attendance at the meetings is an option and the links to 
meetings can be found on the town’s webpage. 

https://www.oobmaine.com/town-council
mailto:jhayes@oobmaine.com


• Meetings in the month of March are Conservation Commission meeting on 
ZOOM at 7PM Monday 3/8 and a Planning Board meeting on Thursday 
3/11 at 6:30PM in the Town Hall Council Chambers. 
 

• The Maine Center on Aging and Elder Abuse Institute of Maine are 
sponsoring a photo contest. Focus on Real Aging in Maine (FRAME) will 
celebrate diverse aging experiences here in Maine! You can submit your 
photo, that shows one or more Mainers age 50 and above, by registering 
at http://bit.ly/FRAMEam for amateurs and http://bit.ly/FRAMEpro for 
professional photographers. The deadline for submission is May 9th. Seven 
winners picked, and the there are cash and gift prizes! 
 

• As per Governor Mills the 9PM closing time for restaurants has been lifted 
and capacity levels are increased. The use of masks and social distancing 
regulations are still in effect.   
 

• Libby Library Online Story Hour will feature local guest stars as readers for 
the month of March!  Tune in on Wednesdays to find out who those guest 
readers are! 
 

• The Salvation Army continues to service residents of OOB. They offer 
emergency food as well as twice-weekly prepared meals to go. Please call  
934-4381 for more information leave a call back number if you reach the 
message machine.                                                                  
Remember to check back for new updates and keep an eye on the new 
message board at town hall! 
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